
Excerpt from the minutes of: 
 
Ferguson Flats Association 
Minutes of the meeting of November 16, 2009 (Ferguson Flats Hall) 
 
In Attendance 
Bruno Kummetz, Ellen Seward, Judy Ockerman, Val Gibson, Bill Zapesocki, Ed 
Hillebrand, Ella Hillebrand, Olga Ockerman, Fred Zapesocki, Margaret Bayduza 
 
. . . 
 
Fern Chapel 
 
. . . 
 
Motion that the secretary write a letter to the country on behalf of the Ferguson 
Flats Association to designate Fern Chapel under the Municipal Designation 
Program. 
Moved:  Olga 
Seconded:  Fred 
Carried. 
 
. . . 
 
 
 
Prepared by Margaret Bayduza, Secretary/Treasurer 
 

 
Re:  Fern Chapel School (Historic Site) 
 
On Sept. 28, 2009, Gary Chen, Heritage Historic Adviser from the Heritage 
Resources Mgmt. Edmonton visited the Fern Chapel School where he met with 
Olga & Bruno.  He was impressed with the site and all the historic artifacts within 
the building.  He stressed the importance of preserving and protecting these.  It 
may eventually meet the criteria to be designated as a Provincial Historic site, but 
in the meantime, he advised us to contact the County and ask them to protect it 
under the Municipal Designation Program.  If the County is not familiar with this 
program, ask them to contact Matthew Francis at 780-431-2300 for more 
information. 
 
Gary Chen took many pictures of items etc. inside the school to add to their file of 
this site started in 2001 when we first began the restoration project. 
 
(copy of handwritten report submitted to Nov 16, 2009 meeting by Olga 
Ockerman) 
 


